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TIPPECANOE COUNTY COUNCIL 

MEETING MINUTES 
TUESDAY, July 14, 2020 

8:30 am. 
Tippecanoe Room, Tippecanoe County Office Building 

20 N 3rd Street, Lafayette, Indiana 

Councilmembers present: President Kevin Underwood, Vice President John Basham, Jody Hamilton, 
Ben Murray, Kathy Vernon, and Roland Winger. Attending Virtually: Lisa Dullum. 

Others present: Attorney Doug Masson, Auditor Robert A. Plantenga, and Recording Secretary Jennifer 
Wafford. 

Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance 

President Underwood called the meeting to order and led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Auditor’s Financial Report — Bob Plantenga 

The 2020 financial statement shows a General Fund beginning cash balance of $12,329,109. The 
projected miscellaneous revenue, property taxes, and deductions for circuit breakers leave the total 
funds available of $62,084,666. After deducting encumbrances, the 2020 Budget, and minimum 
balances established by Council, the beginning net balance is $1,800,784. So far, in 2020, there have 
been approved appropriations of $70,000, making the balance available for appropriations $1,730,784. 
The Revenue Report highlights: The Property Taxes (0100) shows that 49.3% of property taxes have 
been received as of the end of June. The extension of the Spring Tax Payment Due date to pay taxes 
without penalty expired on July 10‘“. The License Excise Tax (0130) is showing a balance of 
$1,197,491.61 as of the end of June. The fund receives distributions every 6 months, and 52.1% of what 
was expected has been received., The Exam of Records Reimbursement (0299) is where the State 
Board of Accounts is paid from when completing audits for any governmental entity in the County. The 
County pays the audit expense and is reimbursed at settlement time for the expense. As of the end of 
June, $92,823 has been received. Overall, 51.4% of the General Fund Revenue estimate has been 
received as of June 30‘“. 

The fund balances show: The General Fund (1000) was at $12,050,730.26 at the end of June, which is 
above the minimum balance for this fund. This fund had $16,501,612.90 in receipts for June, most of 
which came from property tax payments. The Cumulative Bridge Fund (1135) had $1,432,633.78 in 
receipts for June as a result of property tax payments. The next substantial revenue increase for this 
fund will be around December with the next round of tax payments. The Cumulative Capital Development 
Fund (1138) is showing a balance of $913,075.47, and this will be a fund of concern to review at budget 
hearings. The Major Bridge Fund (1171) is showing a balance of $2,754,604.64 at the end of June. This 
fund is being built up to cover any repairs that may arise for a Major Bridge. The Reassessment Fund 
(1188) is showing a balance of $227,220.68, which is above the minimum balance. The Debt Service 
Jail Lease Fund (4620) show’s receipts of $425,762.88 and a jail lease payment of $582,500.00. This 
leaves a balance in the account of $467,085.76. The County Self Insurance fund (4710) is showing a 
balance of $9.9 million, which is an increase from May’s ending balance. The Construction FG 2018 LIT 
REV Fund (4818) this is where the money from Bond issuance for the Fairgrounds project was 
deposited. This fund currently shows a balance of $10,678,135.02. The Project (Revolving) Fund (4880) 
is showing a balance of $1 ,376,623.40, and is the account where the TIF money is deposited. 
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